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The Meeting of the Parish Council was held on Tuesday 12th February 2019 at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall Annexe, Cottingham.

Present:   Cllrs Brant (Chair), Bradshaw and Freeman, Mrs Medwell (Parish Clerk) and County Cllr Naden-Horley (arrived 7.40pm).


1. To Approve Apologies for Absence:     
Cllr Hicks – Holiday Commitment 
Cllr Cole – Sickness
Cllr Thomas – Family Commitment


2. Declaration of Interests on Items on the Agenda  
There were no declarations of interests. 
There were no changes to the members Registers of Interests. 


3. Minutes: The minutes of the meeting on 15th January 2019 were duly approved and signed by the Chair.
                   Proposed Cllr Freeman        Seconded Cllr Bradshaw                     

4.  Matters Arising:
‘No Horse Riding Signs’ Jurassic Way – Cllrs Brant and Freeman arranged a date to erect signs on the gates approaching Middleton from East Carlton to prohibit horse riders still occasionally using the Jurassic Way footpath from East Carlton to Middleton (action SB and TF).


5. Meeting Open for Public Participation:
County Cllr Naden-Horley updated the Council on County Council matters. She said that the decision to form two unitary authorities still had not been signed off by the Secretary of State, this was anticipated to be by July this year.  She advised of a 4.99% rise in council tax which was hoped to create greater financial resilience and that NCC had greatly reduced its deficit which had led to the likes of winter gritting being reinstated. Cllr Naden-Horley also informed the Council of the proposed building of gasification plants in and around Corby. Details of these can be found on the Northamptonshire Minerals and Waste Plan Part 2.
(Meeting closed to the public.)     


6. New Village Hall and Recreational Ground:
There was nothing further to report on this item at present. The Council agreed the latest architect’s invoice of £1,800. 

7. Orchard and Open Space:
It was noted that the third bench had been re-varnished and returned and that the orchard looked in reasonable winter condition.  The Clerk reported that 106 maintenance monies had been received from Corby Borough Council for the 2018 season routine orchard and culvert maintenance.   


8.  Highways, Lighting and Rights of Way:  
Road Markings, Ashley Road / Main Street Junction – The worn, barely visible white road markings on the junction of Ashley Road with Main Street and The Hill had been brought to the Council’s attention. The Clerk will report to County Highways via Street Doctor (action JM).  
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Lighting – The Council was pleased to note that all reported faulty lights had been promptly repaired by EON. Cllr Freeman will report the broken light at 58 Main Street and advise that this light type may need to be changed to take it clear of the adjacent tree (action TF).  

Grit Bins – The Council expressed its thanks to Cllr Freeman for organising the refill of the Parish Council maintained grit bin at the top of School Hill.
Road Signs – The Council expressed its thanks again to Cllr Freeman for cleaning and repainting the Ashley Road sign.  

Kissing Gate, Camsdale Walk – It was noted that this had been reported to NCC Rights of Way via Street Doctor.
TVAS, Ashley Road – The Council approved the ‘smiley face’ speed activated warning sign which will be supplied and installed by Hereward Homes at the Ashley Road gateway to the village. 



9.  Pilot Community Bus Service: 
The Chair updated the Council on the current position regarding the pilot bus service from Corby to Market Harborough. The 27 seat service with wheelchair access received positive feedback at its recent review and it is anticipated that there are enough funds to allow the service to continue until the end of September. The Market Harborough run on a Tuesday will now commence at Gretton. 


10.  Safety Review of Parish Assets:
In the absence of Cllr Cole there was nothing to report on this item. 


11.  Local Government Reform: 
There was nothing further to report on this item at present.  



12.  Casual Vacancy:
The Council noted the resignation of Cllr Cross and expressed its thanks for her invaluable contribution over the years. The Clerk will notify the returning officer at Corby Borough Council of the vacancy which will be duly advertised in the newsletter and on the notice board (action JM).


13.  Review of Risk Assessment:
The Risk Assessment had been circulated to all councillors for review prior to the meeting. No changes were made to the current policy which was approved and duly signed by the Chair and the Clerk.

Proposed Cllr Bradshaw      Seconded Cllr Freeman


14. Planning:
17/00180/OUT     Outline application for a sustainable urban extension comprising 4,500 dwellings and associated infrastructure works.
There was nothing further to report on this item at this stage.  
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                                                                                                665
15. Finance:
a)   The following cheques were presented for signature and unanimously agreed:
101510
           Clerk – February Salary and Expenses                                315.76
101511

Wickes – Road Grit                                                                 43.00
101512        

GSS Architecture - Village Hall                                          1,800.00

101513
 
Jamie Bradshaw – Culvert Maintenance                                60.00

101514   

CHT – Defibrillator Annual Charge                                       151.20
101515                  
VHMC – Hall Hire                                                                   12.00
Receipts

CBC – Orchard 106 Monies                                                                              3,089.00
N S & I – Interest                                                                                                  341.54

SUMMARY OF BALANCES                                                                                                                                                                                                        

National Savings




              
                       42,340.72
Business Reserve




                 
                            166.54
Community Account


            
                
                         5,458.90
Less Allocation for Village Hall


              
                       35,990.50

Total:





                                                      £11,975.66    
b) The Council unanimously approved the bank reconciliation which was then duly signed by the Chair.
At this point the Council agreed to transfer £1,500 from the National Savings into the Barclays Current Account to cover the village hall architects fees. 



16. Correspondence:                                                                                                      

Amongst other correspondence were the following items, all e-mailed:
CBC – Weekly Planning Lists / Development Control Contact List
NCALC – eUpdates
Steve Morphy – Quote for Parish Grass Cutting

The Council approved the 2019 season quote for grass cutting at a price unchanged from last year. 



17.  Business for next meeting:
Cllr Bradshaw gave her apologies for the next meeting.


There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.43 pm
Minutes to be ratified at the next Parish Council Meeting on Tuesday 19th March 2019
Signed…………………………….Chair              Date……………………………
Clerk:  Mrs J Medwell   5 Main Street, Middleton, Market Harborough   LE16 8YU             Tel: 01536 771232
